Rachel and Jake Compaan in Yamaranguila, Honduras

We are only a few weeks away from the end of the school year here in Yamaranguila
and things have been busy but a lot of fun, as we get closer to summer vacation.

This spring has been busy with preparation and

— participation in SAG and mini SAG for our 3rd

| through 7t graders. During the last week of April
we traveled with our 6t and 7t graders for a
week-long gathering with all of the secondary
students of the Abundant Life School system
(almost 600 students in all!). Our students
participated in a variety of events such as
volleyball, soccer, cross-country, modeling clay

sculpture cookmg, spelllng bee, Bible trivia and
Sudoku. They were some of the youngest students
there but ended up winning a few medals and had a
great attitude about participating in the events. For
the 3rd-6th graders we have a similar event, but on a
smaller scale in the city of Gracias, competing
against the schools in our area. The students from
3rd and 4 went a few weeks ago and did a fabulous
job, and the 5t and 6t graders have their version of

the event on the 15t of June, which we have begun preparing for during the school
day.

We are very excited that the construction of our
multipurpose court is underway! Right now the
workers are starting on the foundation and we are
hoping that when the group from Harderwyk
S8 comes in June, they will be able to help with

' pouring the cement. This space will be amazing
- ~= because it will allow our students to have space to
practice new sports like volleyball and basketball,
~ % and will also allow for a place for them to play
Q“% '**5 during recess and PE when the soccer field gets

muddy durlng rainy season.
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Jake and I continue to help out as much as possible at Talitha Cumi. Our latest
undertaking has been training for a 10k running race in San Pedro Sula at the end of
June. We have tried to run with a group of the girls most afternoons and will go to
San Pedro the night before the race to stay in a hotel and swim at their pool (which
is probably why so many of the girls wanted to participate in the first place ©). I
still have a group of the older girls over on Sunday mornings as well to do Bible
study and hang out.

Thank you so much for your continued prayers and support. We are so thankful for
the community of friends and family that we know are praying for us and our work
here.



